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Superintendent's Message 

On November 20, nearly 160 delegates from the Iowa Association of School Boards (IASB) and 
area education agency (AEA) boards gathered for the annual Delegate Assembly to conduct 
important business, including nominating candidates for open positions on the IASB Board of 
Directors and setting the legislative platform for the upcoming year. 

Delegates approved key beliefs, resolutions, and a public policy agenda for the 2025 legislative 
session. At the heart of the agenda is the commitment to improving student achievement and 
ensuring the success of Iowa's public schools. 

"Our resolutions reflect the collective voice of school boards, directly aligned with the needs and 
success of students," said IASB Board President Elizabeth Brennan. "Our legislative platform 
outlines the policies we believe will best support the growth and success of all students across 
Iowa's public schools." 

The following belief statements are central to the newly adopted Success for All Students Public 
Policy Agenda: 

• We believe that literacy is the building block for student achievement and student success.
• We believe that a high-quality teacher workforce is necessary for student achievement.
• We believe that expanded opportunities through public schools will provide students with

diverse and engaging educational experiences.
• We believe that student, educator, and staff mental health needs must be addressed and

supported to improve student achievement, reduce dropout rates, and maintain a high­
quality workforce.

• Iowa school boards are elected by our communities to oversee public schools. Working
closely with parents, communities, and educators, our locally elected school boards are in
the best position to determine the needs of their communities and students.

• We believe schools must be open and welcoming to all students, and fully accountable and
transparent to receive taxpayer dollars.

• We believe supplemental state aid is a critical component in student success by providing
districts with adequate general fund resources.

• We believe that every student deserves to learn, and every staff member deserves to work,
in a safe and secure environment.

"This year, we are focusing on securing full funding for preschool programs serving students in 
poverty, as early learning is critical to the long-term success of low-income students," said IASB 
Board President Elizabeth Brennan. "Additionally, ensuring a high-quality teacher workforce is 
essential to student achievement, which is why we are advocating for initiatives to recruit and 
retain talented educators in every Iowa school district." 

The Delegate Assembly serves as a vital link between IASB members and legislative issues. The 
process allows each school board to propose legislative priorities and then vote on the final 
platform. Every board appoints a delegate to represent their views at the assembly. 

"Over 300 school boards submitted legislative priorities during the annual call for priorities 
process," said Brennan. "This grassroots approach ensures that our platform truly reflects the 
needs and priorities of school boards from across the state." 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 
mdohmen@north-cedarstu.org or (563) 942-3358. 
Sincerely, 
Mark Dohmen 
Superintendent 









Elementary News Continued 
News From the Elementary Librarians 
Both Lowden and Mechanicsville Elementary Schools are implementing 

creative initiatives to promote literacy and foster a love for reading among 

students. 

At Lowden Elementary, Miss Rouse, a former first-grade teacher, has returned as the school librarian and 

reading interventionist. She introduced the Book-It reading program, which rewards students who meet monthly 

reading goals with free personal pan pizzas from Pizza Hut. Recognizing that accessing Pizza Hut could be a 

challenge for some families, Mrs. Rouse collaborated with the school's Food Services to provide special snacks 

as immediate rewards, ensuring that all students feel motivated and celebrated. The program also includes 

additional incentives, such as small prizes for the top reader in each class and an extra recess for the class with 

the highest percentage of participants. In October, 64 students earned reading certificates, and the first grade 

had the highest participation rate, with 73% of students meeting their goals. Boyd Schroeder was honored as 

the top reader, logging an impressive 1,335 minutes of reading. 

Similarly, Mechanicsville Elementary's librarian Miss Schroeder has embraced the 

Book-It program to encourage students to read either a specific number of books or 

minutes each month. Students who achieve their reading goals receive special treats, • 

certificates, and the chance to win a book of their choice to add to the library. For 

students in grades 3-6, the program includes a classroom challenge, with the winning 

grade selecting a new book series for the library. In October, the fifth grade won this 

competition and chose a series to enrich the library collection. 

Both schools celebrate student achievements through assemblies and prizes, creating an engaging and 

supportive environment where reading is both rewarding and fun. 

Miss Eichinger's 4th Grade 
Miss Eichinger's 4th-graders have been working hard 

on multiplying bigger numbers in math. They are also 

a few minutes away from their November goal of 

10,000 reading minutes. They have enjoyed 

rollerskating in PE and working on stop-motion 

projects in art. They have started singing their winter 

concert songs and are looking forward to their 

performance! 
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Mrs. Horman's 
Reading Fort 
Free reading time 

became an adventure in 

Mrs. Herman's class! 

Students built a cozy 

fort to read in and 

enjoyed popcorn as a 

special treat.

We Are Thankful For Our Students 

and Families 
We hope you and your family had a wonderful 

Thanksgiving break filled with joy and relaxation. 

Here's to a fantastic December and a bright, 

successful new year ahead! 
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Primary Colors 
Preschoolers are learning 
about primary colors in 
art class. They mix paints 
to see new shades and 
explore color 
combinations. 
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